Sunday, December 8, 2019

WEEKLY MESSAGE OF MARY, ROSE OF PEACE, TRANSMITTED IN PIRIAPOLIS, MALDONADO, URUGUAY, TO THE VISIONARY FRIAR ELÍAS DEL SAGRADO CORAZÓN DE JESÚS

Dear children,

As Lady of the Nativity of Jesus, today I invite you to build an inner manger within yourselves during this time, through prayer, so that your souls, united with that of Christ, may be able to be reborn and renewed in the attributes of the Sacred Family, so that this Universal Sacred Family may today be a reality upon this planet.

For this, My children, today many prepare for the coming of the Child King by building mangers, to remember that important event of the Birth of Jesus as a doorway to freedom from human slavery and the redemption of the errors of humankind upon the surface of the Earth.

Today, in a particular way, your Divine Mother contemplates the creativity in the preparation of the mangers, and this is very important, because a greater number of souls lovingly preparing their mangers will allow the Sacred Spirit of the Holy Family of Nazareth to be present in the nuclei of the families.

For the special vigil of Christmas Eve, on December 24, 2019, I invite all My children to this year send photos of their mangers so that they may be presented as an inner offering of commitment in the protection of the love of families.

I thank you for responding to My call!

Who blesses you,

Your Mother Mary, Rose of Peace